# Reception **Autumn Term Newsletter**









We have had an amazing start to the children's learning journey into school life. It has been lovely to see so many smiles on their first few days. The children have settled into Reception classes well and have been enjoying exploring their new classrooms. We have had fun building relationships with each other and making new friends. We take pride in our school uniform and all children have looked really smart—Thank you!

Mrs Ross & Mrs Bishop

# **Snack times**

Children will have the option to have a healthy snack, each day during this time and a carton of milk. They can also have a drink from their own water bottles if preferred during this time.

### Labelling

It is really important that all children's clothes and belongings are labelled. Although, we teach the children to be independent, it is difficult to get the correct belongings to children without a name in them.

## PE and Reading Time/books

PE will be on Friday. Children should be wearing the correct PE kit, which is a white t-shirt, blue or black shorts, trousers or leggings and white or black trainers. Please see the uniform policy on our website for more information. Remember: Please remove your child's earrings if they wear them.

Friday will also be the day that they will have the opportunity to visit the school library or additional time to share stories in their classroom with their peers. This will also be the time they will exchange their library book.

# **Ruth Miskin Phonics**

Your child will take part in a daily Ruth Miskin phonics session. Children will bring home phonic sound cards every week to learn. These will be sounds that have been taught in their phonics lessons. Please practice reading these sounds with your child at home, this will support them to have a strong start on their reading journey. More information about phonics and how you can use these cards at home will be included in our phonics workshop. A date will follow soon.

# Wild Wednesdays

Please send your child in appropriate clothing for messy outdoor play every Wednesday. We will be spending the afternoon in the school garden learning through outdoor exploration. As the weather turns you may consider sending wellies that your child can keep at school to use during all of their outdoor play.

## **Reading Records**

Please ensure that each time you share phonic sounds or share a book with your child, you are adding a comment in their reading record for the class teacher to see.

#### Love of Reading

Our focus text this term is "Peace at Last" by Jill Murphy. We will share this story and explore themes around the story during this time. If children have any favourite stories at home around the theme of family and the home we are happy to share these.



# **Chatter Bags**

Each child should have come home with their Chatter bag. The bag is to share with other children in their class. It gives them opportunity to talk about themselves and things that they like. This is part of our transition programme, communication and language curriculum and personal, social and emotional development. It was shared during the presentation and more information can be found on the school website or ask a member of staff. Please bring this back to school by Friday 12th September.

# Reception **Autumn Term Newsletter**







#### Morning arrival and collection

We have a one-way system in place. Please can you follow this to ensure entering school and dismissal is a smooth transition for all children and adults.

There are always members of staff to greet the children at the beginning of the day. If there are any messages, please pass them on to the member of staff on the door/gate. Teachers will be in their classrooms settling the children into school routines. If you require a conversation with the class teacher please call the office where an appointment can be made.

Dismissing children at the end of the day always takes a little longer at the beginning of the year as we get to know you, please be patient with us and give us a wave so we can identify you in the playground. We ask all parents/guardians wait on the bottom part of the playground when collecting children to ensure we can see everyone and dismiss children safely. Please inform us if somebody different is collecting your child as we will not be able to dismiss them unless they are on the collection list. In this instance you will be contacted by a member of the Early Years Team.

#### A Little Reassurance

It has been lovely to see the majority of children coming into school happy, with huge smiles on their faces. For some children the first few weeks in Reception can be a little overwhelming and they may find it difficult at times separating from their parent/carers.

To reassure you, this is normal and once they are through the door it doesn't take them long to settle. You may find them a little more sleepy at the end of the day too, so an early bedtime routine always helps to make sure they are ready to learn at school.



Investigation Stations



This half term we are learning all about ourselves, our We will be focusing on building relationships, learning routines, rules and expectations of behaviour all through our school values: Respect, Pride, Independent, Challenge and Resilient. The children will be exploring themselves and the world around them creating their self-portrait and talking about their family, their home and the season of Autumn. Throughout the Autumn there is also a variety of festivals and events that we will be learning about including Harvest and Halloween.

# What do you look like? Who is in your family? What does a family look like?

What is a home? How are they the same? How are they different?

What can you see? What can you hear? What can you feel?

What is Autumn? What changes can you see?



- use my senses to describe what I can see, hear smell, feel

listen for short amounts of time talk about me - I am...... I can .....

Stories to share

The Colour Monster Worrysaurus
The Worry Monster
Our First Day at School
Goldilocks and the Three What I Like About Me I'm Special, I'm Me Peace at Last Little Red Riding Hood Only One You The Three Little Pigs

Go on an Autumn walk

Draw a map of your journey to school

Make lumpy porridge for Mummy bear.

Draw a picture of your family.

- tell you about a story

What we are learning in Reception .......